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NATIONAL TRAVEL SEMINAR
A MUSICAL ATLAS OF APPALACHIA

SPRING 2017 WOODCOCK SOCIETY

HON 331-01 / HON 341-01 
Dr. Jack Ashworth
TTh, 11:00-12:15
Course Description:
This course is about the signature traditional and popular music of the Ameri-
can Southeast through the beginning of commercial country music, especially 
that associated with the Appalachian region of Virginia, West Virginia, North 
Carolina, Tennessee and Kentucky. The material will include ballads (both 
transplants from the British Isles and also more recent ones), “old time tunes” 
(from the early days of radio and recordings), and traditional bluegrass (from 
the original Bill Monroe and his Blue Grass Boys through about 1975). While 
we will spend time identifying, analyzing and placing examples of these types 
of music in a cultural context, we will also pay special attention to different 
ways that music relates to place, whether it’s a fiddle tune named for a geo-
graphical feature (“Shippingport”) or a ballad about something that took place 
in an actual place (“Baltimore Fire”) or a lyric that is anchored in a specific 
landscape (“East Virginia Blues”) or a more generic concept such as “region” 
(“Sweet Sunny South”), “home” (“Eight More Miles to Louisville”) or “heaven” 
(“Angel Band”). Then we will travel to some of the places that this music is 
about, or from which it comes. This course will fulfill requirements in the 
Humanities or Social Sciences.

APPLICATION 
DEADLINE 

10/21 by 4:00 PM

The anticipated student cost for this travel is $300 - $350 per student. The final course fee will be determined by the end 
of October. The student fee will be charged to the student’s university account. Potential site locations include: Rosine, 
Whitesburg, Hindman, Pine Mountain Settlement School, Berea (all in Kentucky), Clinton and Bristol, TN, and Hiltons, 
VA.
Apply today through the Honors website! http://bit.ly/2c6nHAA

Image Credit: https://www.flickr.com/photos/23660854@
N07/2285294824/in/album-72157603967238987/

INTERNATIONAL DAY OF PEACE
Was on September 21, 2016
Did you know about the International Day of Peace? This yearly event that is otherwise known as 
“world peace day” is celebrated across the globe as an opportunity to foster peace and seek res-
olutions to violence. Honors Student Council hosted a dialogue on “positive peace,” at their event 
last Wednesday! (See the event review on page #.) For more information on the International Day of 
Peace and the Peace, Conflict, and Social Justice Programs at UofL visit: louisville.edu/peace

HAVE YOU REGISTERED TO VOTE?
Need more information about how to register? Students, check out this site: http://campusvoteproject.org/kentucky/
Registration Deadline: October 11  •  Election Day: November 8
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BUSINESS LLC MIX N’ MINGLE
On Friday, September 16, members of the Honors Business 
LLC attended an event designed to help them meet College of 
Business faculty and staff while honing their networking skills! 
Prior to the start of the event, Professor Jenna Haugen led 
an engaging presentation on skills like perfecting an elevator 
pitch, crafting conversation, and meeting new people. With 
these new tools at their disposal, students deftly carried on 
conversations with faculty and staff, all while enjoying delicious 
hors d’oeuvres and spritzers. After the mixer, Dr. Nat Irvin II, 
founder of Thrivals and co-founder of the IdeaFestival, deliv-
ered a multimedia presentation focused on IdeaFestival and 
this year’s Thrivals 9.0 program. This event was the first of its 
kind, held for the first Honors Business LLC at the University of 
Louisville! We hope all of the students enjoyed it as much as 
the faculty and staff in attendance did.

EVENT REVIEW

Images: (Top Three Images) Business LLC Students networking with College of Business Faculty and Staff. (Bottom) The members of the Business LLC.
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Advising is underway in the Honors office! Have you made your advising appoint-
ment? Don’t forget, you must have an Honors Advising Appointment this se-
mester in order to sign up for Spring 2017 Honors courses! Although we wel-
come any Honors student to make an appointment with one of our advisors, not all 
Honors students are required to be advised every semester. To find out if you will be 
required to be advised in Honors this semester, please visit: http://bit.ly/2bNsHfd

The Honors Advising Window:
Appointments
	 Honors Scholars: Monday, 9/12 – Friday, 10/28*
	 General Honors:   Monday, 9/26 – Friday, 10/28*
	 *Please note: Fall Break is Monday, 10/3 & Tuesday, 10/4. There will be no appointments. 

Please arrive promptly in the Etscorn Honors Center on your appointment date/time. 
If you arrive to your appointment 10 or more minutes after the scheduled appoint-
ment time, you will be required to reschedule for a later date/time subject to counsel-
or availability.

Priority Registration
8:00 AM on Thursday, November 3rd 

The Honors Advising 
Team 

(in alphabetical order)
Kirsten Armstrong

Luke Buckman
Sarah Exner
Olivia Sailor

Sarah Springer
*Please note that Katherine Rucker will 
not be available for the advising cam-
paign this semester in anticipation of her 
parental leave. 

We would also like to welcome 
a few additional members on 
our advising team who will be 
assisting with first-year advis-
ing this semester:

Olivia Hill
Alex O’Keefe

ADVISING TOOL KIT
Pro Tip:

When scheduling an  
appointment you should 

always receive a
Confirmation 

Email!
 If you didn’t you may not 

have an appointment!

Links
Course Catalog: http://louisville.edu/undergraduatecatalog/
General Education Requirements: http://louisville.edu/provost/GER
Flight Plan: http://louisville.edu/flightplan
Schedule of Classes: http://htmlaccess.louisville.edu/classSchedule/setupSearchClassSchedule.cfm
Arts and Sciences – Departments: http://louisville.edu/artsandsciences/academics/departments

Getting to “My Planner”
1. Go to ULink from the Louisville homepage.
2. Upon logging in, click on “Student Services” 
from the tabs at the top.
3. Scroll down to “Student Center.”
4. Click on “Plan.”
5. Click on “Browse Course Catalog.”
6. Click on courses and add them to your 
planner.

Transfer Credit
1. Go to ULink from the Louisville homepage.
2. Upon logging in, click on “Student Services” 
from the tabs at the top.
3. Under the “Admissions” tab, click on “Trans-
fer Evaluation – View/Print.”

Unofficial Transcript**
1. Go to ULink from the Louisville homepage.
2. Upon logging in, click on “Student Ser-
vices” from the tabs at the top.
3. At the bottom of the “Registration tab” un-
der the “Transcript” heading, click on “View/
Print Unofficial.”
**Credits earned prior to your time at U of L may or 
may not be included in this transcript.
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FULBRIGHT ‘SPEED-DATING’

MEET BETHANY SMITH!
Hello! I’m Bethany (Johnson) Smith, Dr. Condon’s new assistant in the Of-
fice of National and International Scholarship Opportunities. I’m originally from 
Harlan, Kentucky and graduated from UofL’s College of Arts and Sciences in 
2008, with a B.A. summa cum laude in Humanities and English. During my 
time at UofL I was an Honors Scholar who traveled to New Zealand with the 
first “Tolkien in Print & Film” Honors seminar, and to Cambridge as an ESU 
Scholarship recipient. Funded by the Mary Churchill Humphrey Scholarship 
for Graduate Study in the United Kingdom, I completed an MSc. in Cultural 
Studies at the University of Edinburgh in 2009. I’m currently at the dissertation 
stage in the English PhD program at the University of Iowa, where I tutored 
in the University Writing Center and taught courses in Rhetoric and The In-
terpretation of Literature - I even had the chance to teach an Honors section, 
which was fantastic. Last year I was an Academic Advisor for STEM students 
at Georgia State University, in Atlanta. I’ve never met a form of working with 
students that I didn’t love! 

In my free time I like cooking, reading, road trips, and spending time outdoors 
with my dog Furiosa. I think Louisville is a great place to live and would en-
courage students to explore the city, as well as getting to know the opportuni-
ties and resources on campus. I’m delighted about returning to Louisville and 
to the University of Louisville Honors Program, and look forward to working 
with lots of great students! 

EVENT REVIEW

The Office of National and International Scholarship Opportunities worked with a group of stu-
dents since classes began to prepare them to apply for Fulbright. The final workshop on Fri-
day, September 9 was ‘speed-dating’ style, where students had the opportunity to discuss their 
application materials with multiple faculty members. Students bounced their ideas around and 
used feedback to enhance their application responses. They have moved in to the final stage of 
applying for this prestigious award now, and will soon submit their work.  As always we wish all 
applicants good luck as they finalize their applications!

Images credit: All images taken by Tom Fougerousse, Staff Photographer in the Office of Communication and Marketing
University of Louisville Flickr album “Fulbright “Speed Dating” Event: https://www.flickr.com/photos/uofl/albums/72157670649828023
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ANTSY FOR RESEARCH
2ND YEAR SCIENCE LLC STUDENT ARTICLE

Ant-Man co-star, Evangeline Lilly, once said that “You could take all of [the actors] out of 
[Ant-Man] and it’d still be really kick ass if you had the ants.” Biology professor, Dr. Steve 
Yanoviak would likely agree. Earlier this month, he presented his research to the second 
year Honors Science Living Learning Community, explaining how amazing ants are. His 
research in Central and South America, while not uncovering any ant-themed superheroes, 
has found that some species of ants have incredibly super capabilities. For example, an ant 
can fall from the top of a tree where it was harvesting leaves, and land safely below. That, 
he explained, is perfectly normal for ants, simply because their tiny mass doesn’t allow 
enough force to build up to cause them damage upon impact.  

More interesting though, are his findings about gliding ants, which orient themselves in 
mid-air to land on a nearby tree, rather than on the predator-infested ground below. Another 
ant species is very good at swimming, using each little leg to propel themselves through 
water which is infested with scavenger bugs who would attempt to eat them, and fish which 
would do the same. Dr. Yanoviak once witnessed an ant which was engulfed by a fish, 
only to rise to the surface in a moment and continue swimming; likely the ant tasted bad 
due to pheromones it released in distress. Ants also have a nifty knack of detecting static 
electricity in the atmosphere. Perhaps this allows rainforest ants to prepare for an impend-
ing thunderstorm. Sadly, though, ants, like any superhero, have to face their super-villains. 
One such villain is a nematode which can be ingested by an ant which consumes bird 
feces, and the nematodes, one female and another male, enter the ant’s abdomen. After 
mating, the male nematode dies, followed by the female, who develops a large clutch of 
eggs. Somehow, these nematodes manipulate the ant’s body so that they may feed off of 
it and cause the ant’s abdomen to grow larger and red (instead of the usual black color), 
like a berry, attracting a bird to pluck off the ant’s abdomen and begin the life cycle of the 
nematode once more.  

Many of Dr. Yanoviak’s findings have been unprecedented, and he is pleased to continue 
his research with help from many engineers, chemists, physicists, fellow biologists, and 
financial supporters. He’s happy to share his research with students and applies his practi-
cal knowledge to teaching ecological science. The experience was really enlightening and 
extremely interesting, keeping the students on the edge of their seats while they got brain 
freezes on ice cream!

By Miranda Mason, 2nd Year Science LLC Student

Images: (Top) Dr. Yanoviak presenting to the LLC. (Middle) LLC members enjoying soda floats before the lecture. (Bottom) All LLC participants.
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FOOD PANTRY
HONORS STUDENT COUNCIL
TRIVIA NIGHT!

Are you a Harry Potter expert? Join Honors Student 
Council for their annual Fall Trivia Night and put your 
brain to the test. There will be both general trivia and 
feature Harry Potter rounds (for all you Potterheads). On 
Wednesday, October 5th, from 7:00-8:30 PM in the Red 
Barn, joni us for a homemade Italian meal, play some 
rounds of trivia, and take home some awesome prizes! 
Student admission is $5 and non-student admission is 
$10. Come with a team of 5 or as you are. All proceeds 
benefit Camp Quality Kentuckiana. Brush up on that Har-
ry Potter before Yule Ball comes around! See you there!
Wednesday, October 5
7:00-8:30 PM • Red Barn
$5 students • $10 general admission

???
?? ?

Did you know Honors Student Council has a way 
for you to get a quick, affordable snack? Check 
out the Food Pantry in the Honors Overseers’ 
House lobby! The Food Pantry is self-sustaining 
and works on the honors system. Please pay for 
your snacks using the bowl on the table so HSC 
can continue to provide them. 

Juice Pouch (in fridge)
Fruit Snacks

Cheese Cracker Dippers
Granola Bars

Fruit Bars
Raisins

Canned Soda (in fridge)
Chips

Ramen
Pudding Cup (in fridge)
Applesauce (in fridge)

Cheese Crackers
Peanut Butter Crackers

Pop Tarts
Mac n’ Cheese

THE WHITE  
SQUIRREL
CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS: 
ART, POETRY, AND PROSE

The White Squirrel is the University of 
Louisville Honors Program’s literary and 
arts magazine, which publishes and 
showcases the poetry, prose, art, and 
overall talent and creativity of the stu-
dents, faculty, as well as others within 
the University and Louisville community. 
We are now accepting submissions for 
our Fall 2016, print edition!

Find submission guidelines on our web-
page: http://bit.ly/2cM88Sm 
Send submissions, questions, and con-
cerns to our email: 
uoflwhitesquirrel@gmail.com 

Deadline: Wednesday, October 26
For more information about our organization, follow us on Facebook: 
@uoflwhitesquirrel
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POSITIVE PEACE PANEL
Members of the UofL community gathered on September 21, 2016, at 1:00 PM 
to attend a Positive Peace TedTalk in the Chao Auditorium of Ekstrom Library. 
Honors Student Council and The Peace, Justice, and Conflict Transformation 
Program co-sponsored a panel and open dialogue where attendees were in-
formed about positive peace through a TedTalk and then given the floor to 
discuss how to implement this concept in their community. The central theme of 
the discussion was differentiating between negative peace and positive peace. 

Panelists defined “negative peace” as conflict resolution, such as through 
violence, which only solves the problem momentarily, while “positive peace” 
means strategizing how to prevent the conflict from returning in the future.  Af-
ter the death of yet another unarmed African-American male, Terence Clutcher, 
one question by Breanna Martin felt strikingly relevant: after positive peace 
options have been exhausted, when is enough, enough? Noah Smith, another 
participant in the discussion, seemed to relate to Breanna’s frustration. Refer-
encing the New York Stonewall  riots  for LGBT rights, he quoted Martin Luther 
King, Jr. in the discussion, stating “riots are the [language] of the unheard.”  

After being served a healthy array of discussion around social justice issues 
like animal rights, environmental rights, fair pay, and gender equality, attendees 
seemed satisfied by an increased understanding of what peace can actually 
mean. George Kushner, senior, expressed an affinity for open dialogues such 
as these, and told The Current he gained “more perspective.” Psychological 
and Brain Sciences faculty member, Dr. Lora Haynes, commented, “I love the 
idea of thinking through conflict and conveying different kinds of peace.” While 
peace seems like a simple concept, finding ways to promote it in our daily lives 
is more of a challenge. Through this event participants gained a deeper under-
standing of the complexities of peace as a concept and practice.

EVENT REVIEW

By Jamacia Williams, The Current Student Writer

Images: [Top] (from left to right) Dr. Joy Hart, Dr. Lora Haynes, and Noah Smith engaging in the dialogue. [Middle] 
George Kushner listening to panelists. [Bottom] Corey Dutton and Jazmen Conner presenting to participants.
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EVENTS

10th Annual Anne Braden Memorial 
Lecture
November 15 • 6:00PM
Brown & Williamson Club, Cardinal Stadium- 
2800 S. Floyd St, Louisville, KY 40209
The keynote speaker is scholar/activist Angela Davis. 
This event is free and open to the public. For more in-
formation please contact Dionne Griffiths:
dionne.griffiths@louisville.edu

2016 Election Information
Register by October 11
Election Day: November 8
October 11 is the last day to register 
to vote in Kentucky! 
You can register here: 
https://andrewgoodman.org/voter-registration/ 

Join the Vote Everywhere Team! 
Help register voters for the upcoming election! 
Vote Everywhere volunteers are needed for the follow-
ing events: 
Presidential Debate Watch 
(Mon, Sept 26 in Chao Auditorium from 8 pm – 9 pm) 
National Voter Registration Day 
(Tues, Sept 27 in Humanities Quad from 11 am – 1 pm) 
Sign up as a Vote Everywhere volunteer:
 https://orgsync.com/44525/news_posts/170826! 

Upcoming Election Related Events: 
SAB Presidential Debate Watch Party 
(Mon, Sept 26 in Chao Auditorium from 8 pm – 9 pm) 
Elephants, Donkeys, Sororities and Fraternities w/ Pro-
fessor Jason Gainous 
(Tues, Sept 27 in Pi Phi Suite at Community Park Res-
idence Hall from 7 pm – 8pm) 
National Voter Registration Day 
(Tues, Sept 27 in Humanities Quad from 11 am – 1 pm) 

More Voting Information Available http://bit.ly/2dEc6hJ

Cookout for Clep
October 5 • 11:00 AM - 1:00 PM
Red Barn
Join Testing Services for chili dogs on October 5! While 
you’re there, pick up some information about CLEP test-
ing and earning college credits. UPS will be on site to 
discuss seasonal work opportunities as well. For more 
information, contact testing services at 852-6606. This 
is a student only event - you must have your student ID 
to attend the cookout. 
Writing Workshop to Support the 
Annual Composition Contest  
September 27 • 4:00 - 5:15 PM
Floyd Theater
Who do YOU think is part of our “hidden” America? Hid-
den America author Jeanne Marie Laskas will lead a 
brainstorm session and writing workshop to help partic-
ipants begin to consider this question, which is central 
to the Composition Contest prompt. Participants will re-
ceive a free writing journal, hear the author’s strategies 
for approaching this question, and get a head start on 
a winning contest entry, which could help you earn a 
scholarship prize! 

Jeanne Marie Laskas Keynote Lecture & 
Book Signing 
September 27 • 7:00 PM
SAC Multi-purpose Room
Join First Year Initiatives as we host Book-
in-Common author Jeanne Marie Las-
kas, who will address her book, Hidden 
America, and share more details about 
her exploration of what makes our country 
work. The lecture will include an question and answer 
session with the audience and will be followed by a 
book signing.

Who Cares Anyway? A Leader’s Legacy 
Workshops
September 26 • 5:00 PM • SAC W305 
October 11 • 12:00 PM • Career Center 
November 15 • 5:00 PM • SAC W305
Did you know that the University of Louisville and em-
ployers are looking to fill leadership positions with di-
verse students who have unique values? Join the Ca-
reer Development team and learn what your values are 
and how they can make you a strong leader.Register at 
http://bit.ly/2dfONs4
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EVENTS - CONT. Sustainability Round Table 
Every other Friday • 11:00 AM - 12:00 PM
Life Sciences Building, Rm. 133
All UofL faculty, staff, and graduate students engaged 
in research related to sustainability are encouraged to 
join us for an on-going series of Sustainability Roundta-
bles. We gather several times a year to share research 
interests, goals, and projects; hear from sustainability 
practitioners and those in government; have roundtable 
discussions about sustainability research; and discuss 
specific sustainability topics of common interest. We will 
focus on bringing researchers and practitioners in the 
community together around potential interdisciplinary 
research opportunities and grants that we could pursue 
through collaborative proposals. We want to be poised 
to respond when appropriate requests for proposals are 
issued from granting agencies. Thus, we will gather ev-
ery other week to share ideas about potential projects, 
decide upon research areas of common interest, and 
explore local sustainability challenges that could be ad-
dressed through our research efforts.
Contact Virginia Nunamaker for more information: 
vcnuna01@cardmail.louisville.edu

Documentary Premiere: Rubbertown 
Friday, September 30 • 8:00 PM
Baxter Avenue Theater • $5
Currently programmed at 8 film festivals, including the 
Indie Grits Film Festival (named 1 of the 25 coolest film 
festivals by Movie Maker Magazine), the feature doc-

umentary on environmen-
tal hazards in Louisville is 
coming home to a premiere 
screening at Baxter Ave-
nue Theater this September 
30th. Rubbertown follows 
one woman’s struggle to try 
moving her entire house to 
another county to escape 
the health hazards of living 
near chemical manufactur-
ing plants in Louisville, KY. 

UofL Honors alum, filmmak-
er and now UofL visiting as-
sistant professor Remington 
Smith has been making films 
since 2006, including a mix 
of documentary and narra-
tive projects. This is his first 

documentary feature and is currently in pre-production 
on a documentary about the Kentucky Derby and the 
political thriller, Red Collar. 

Website: www.rubbertownfilm.com 

For more information, contact: 
theremingtonsmith@gmail.com

FREE Graduate Exam Preparation 
Workshops
REACH is offering FREE preparation workshops to 
help you review for the GRE, MCAT, DAT, and LSAT. 
All workshops are led by experienced tutors who have 
performed well on the exams. This is a great way to 
start practicing for these exams! No need to sign up in 
advance! All dates and times can be found on our web-
site: http://reach.louisville.edu/tutoring/general/#GRE 
Contact Maureen McCoy for more information: 
mrmcco03@louisville.edu

Hell No, We Won’t Go! A Leader’s 
Legacy Workshop Series 
September 28 • 12:00 PM • SAC W305 
October 24 • 5:00 PM • SAC W305 
November 17 • 5:00 PM • SAC W305
You don’t have to be in a leadership position to be a cat-
alyst for change! Learn what it takes to be the change 
you would like to see in your community, and how to 
push for social change.

THE CURRENT STUDENT WRITER
Jamacia Williams (‘19) is a sophomore social work major and U.S. Army brat. A 
free spirit at heart, she enjoys singing, poetry, dancing without coordination, and adventures. 
Outside of The Current, she mentors through Students for Students and is a Porter Scholar. 
Read her article on page 8! 
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I Got the Power! Strengths Quest 
September 28 • 5:30 PM • SAC W303A 
October 13 • 7:00 PM • SAC W305 
November 16 • 12:00 PM • SAC W305
Did you know you are uniquely talented? No one is 
quite like you. Discovering your talents and building 
your strengths are key to enhancing your skills as a 
leader. We will discuss what you already do well and 
how you can use Strengths to build your leadership.

PEACCful Yoga 
October 25 & November 29 • 12:00 PM
SAC W309K
PEACCful Yoga is back! Join us for an opportunity to 
relieve stress and gain peace in this free series. Email 
peacc@louisville.edu to attend

Garden Commons Herb 
Workshop & Workday 
Friday, October 7 • 2:00 - 3:00 PM
Garden Commons at the Cultural 
Center
Think herbs are just tasteless, dry flakes? 
Find out what you’ve been missing! Join 
us Friday 10/7 at 2pm in UofL’s organ-
ic garden to learn how to use & dry the 
herbs we’ll harvest from the garden, while 
sampling fresh herbal tea, and caprise 

salad! Our next workday will be a special Garlic Plant-
ing & Sampling on 10/21 at 2pm!

Abstracts for Posters-at-the- Capitol 
Deadline: October 24, 2016
The Annual Posters-at-the-Capitol Event will be March 
2, 2017, in Frankfort, during the Legislative Session. 
Posters-at-the-Capitol is an opportunity for UofL un-
dergraduates to showcase their research and to help 
increase legislatures’ understanding the important role 
undergraduate research plays in the education of our 
students. The program runs from 9:00 a.m. until 3:00 
p.m., with special remarks in the Capitol Building Ro-
tunda at 10:45 a.m. Abstract Deadline will be October 
24, 2016. For information and abstract submission go 
to http://bit.ly/2c2jy39 If you have additional questions, 
contact Pamela W. Feldhoff, Ph.D. pwfeld01@louis-
ville.edu

ANNOUNCEMENTS

REACH is Hiring Tutors
Looking for an on-campus job where you can choose 
your hours? Want a chance to help others while build-
ing your own knowledge and skills? Become a REACH 
tutor! 

APPLY ONLINE TODAY: 
http://reach.louisville.edu/applications/tutor/ 

Fall 2016 semester jobs available in the following areas: 
ACCT 201, 202, 301, 302, 315 
BIOL 257 
ECON 201, 202 
FIN 301 
PSYC 301, 302, 322, 372, 375 

Requirements: 
--A grade of B or higher in the courses you wish to tutor 
--A cumulative GPA of 3.0 or higher 
--2 letters of recommendation from professors in the 
subjects you wish to tutor 

Questions? Contact us at lrctutor@louisville.edu

UofL Free Store Fall 2016 Hours
Wednesdays • 11:00 AM - 1:00 PM 
Unitas Tower Basement
The UofL Free Store will be open Wednesday from 
11am-1pm throughout Fall 2016 (9/14 to 11/30). All 
students, faculty & staff are welcome to “shop” for free 
clothing, shoes, electronics, small appliances, house-
hold items, bath & beauty supplies, books, school & 
art supplies, non-perishable food, and more. Clean do-
nated items of all kinds are always welcome and can 
now be dropped off any time in the red bins outside 
the Store! The Free Store is intended to keep useful 
items out of the landfill and to aid the needy. It is a vol-
unteer-powered initiative of the student environmental 
organization, Group Recycling And Sustainable Solu-
tions (GRASS), with the support of UofL’s Sustainability 
Council. UofL promotes an inclusive environment for 
all, regardless of gender identity and/or gender expres-
sion. The Free Store is a Transgender-Friendly space. 
We need your help to keep the store open! To volunteer, 
email austin.putty@louisville.edu.

Nominate your parent or guardian for 
the Parent of the Year Award 
Deadline: October 16
Here is your chance to recognize your parent(s)/guard-
ian(s)! All UofL students are eligible to nominate their 
parent(s)/caregiver(s) for this award. Every parent/
guardian nominated will receive special recognition at 
the 2016 Parent of the Year Reception on Sunday, Oc-
tober 23, 2016. Nominate your family!
louisville.edu/dos/forms/parent-of-the-year-nomination 

Join Quiz Bowl
Any students interested in joining the quiz bowl team 
are encouraged to email Matt Church for more informa-
tion: mschur01@louisville.edu
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15th Annual Study Abroad Program in 
Panama
Travels: May 3-27, 2017
Application Deadline: December 1
For more information about next year’s study abroad 
program in Panama, visit http://bit.ly/1hzDPeK. 

TRAVEL

National Student Exchange
Travels: May 3-27, 2017
Application Deadline: December 1
Would you like to spend the 2017-18 academic year in 
an exotic and educational place like Florida or Wiscon-
sin? If getting away for a semester or a year sounds 
like a good way to fulfill your goals, National Student 
Exchange (NSE) may be right for you: you can continue 
paying tuition to UofL while you take classes not offered 
at UofL, explore post-graduation opportunities, or even 
just live somewhere that has mountains or something 
like that. 

For more information, please visit www.nse.org and 
contact Andrew Grubb at abgrub02@louisville.edu. 
Placements for 2017-18 will be made in March, but it’s 
never too early to start brainstorming.

Health Promotion Wellbeing Central is 
MOVING
Health Promotion Wellbeing Central is moving to the 
SAC right behind Floyd Theater. The big move is hap-
pening within the next couple of weeks. Come see the 
new space!

BILBO’S BAGELS
PHOTO REVIEW

Check out photos from last week’s celebration of Bilbo 
and Frodo’s birthdays! HSC and Honors students cel-
ebrated with bagels in the Etscorn Honors Center on 
Thursday, September 22. 

THANKS FOR 
READING! 

Enjoy photos from HSC’s Bilbo Bagels 
event last week before you go.


